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Chapter 2482
It was definitely not good news for them if that unhinged one-eyed frost
wolf stayed outside and did not leave.

It meant that they would not be able to head out for the time being

The longer they stayed, the worse it would be for them.

They had just been planning a way to escape before the whole mess
occurred but were already faced with such an obstacle.

A fiend that was already at the spring solidifying realm was an existence
they could not defeat.

They were in for a total nightmare if that fiend continued to wait for them
right outside the vessel.
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Rudy turned to look at Jackie. “Then what should we do next? Even if

the beast can wait outside like a hunter, it still needs food. It can’t
possibly stay outside the whole time…”

Jackie knew what Rudy wanted to say and merely nodded with a smile.
“It won’t stay outside the whole time, but even if it goes hunting, it won’t
take that long. Most importantly, we don’t know when it’ll leave and

when it’ll return”

“It’ll probably keep track of our every move whenever it’s back. As long
as we leave the vessel, it’ll come right at us, vengeful as it had always
been.”



Rudy was mortified to hear this, so much so that he even stopped
breathing.
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Grayson was green on the face as well as he then stared at the
white-robed man, regretting saving the man.

After frowning in thought for a long time, Grayson hesitantly spoke, “If
we throw him out right now, would the wolf continue attacking us?”

Jackie frowned as he pursed his lips helplessly. He truly did
underestimate both Rudy and Grayson.

After Grayson said that, Rudy nodded in deep agreement. It seemed like
the two of them shared the same brain cell of wanting to throw out the
man to the wolf.

Jackie let out a snort as he sternly spoke, “We can’t do that. The whole
reason we saved him was so he could be our guide. Furthermore, we
don’t understand how the one-eyed wolf would think.”

“If we threw that guy out, we don’t know if it’ll let us go. Keep those
thoughts to yourselves. Let’s not do anything rash when we don’t know
the situation.”

Grayson pursed his lips as he looked aside.

“Don’t act like you’re so noble. Think about what kind of situation we’re
in. We shouldn’t be talking about honor or integrity; surviving is the
most important. If it weren’t for this burden, we wouldn’t be in so much
trouble.”



Rudy nodded at that, but he did not say anything. Jackie could not be
bothered to
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fight over this decision. He furrowed his eyebrows and started to think
about what they were going to do next.

Since the person was heavily injured, there was no true energy flowing
within him. Jackie could not tell what realm that person was in, but to be
beaten up so badly by a spring solidifying realm creature meant he was
weaker than the wolf

Nonetheless, this man was much stronger than Rudy and Grayson.

These two, on the other hand, would not even last had they been the ones
to face off against the wolf.

This white-robed man was a complete enigma at the moment, so Jackie
could not put his hopes on that person.

Even if he woke up, the injuries meant that he would probably need a
long time to recuperate.

The most important thing for that moment was to improve his own skills.

Thinking about the power that spring solidifying realm beast was exuding,
Jackie could not help but feel excited. He might not be a match for the
one-eyed wolf at that moment, but he might be able to battle it if he
made a breakthrough.



Chapter 2483
As long as he could manage a few exchanges with the one-eyed frost
wolf, then Jackie would have a chance to escape.

The idea flashed in his head when he suddenly remembered something.
He could not help but look over at the unconscious man on the floor.

Just a meter away from the man was a red colored crystal, lying quietly.

That crystal was precisely the one that had been thrown into the vessel
during the first assault against the vessel in an ambush.

Considering the situation at that moment, the small red-colored crystal
was no ordinary rock. Jackie could not help but hurry over to the red
crystal, taking it into his palm.

The crystal seemed to have energy flowing within it, but he did not know
what it was used for. “Why are you holding that crystal?” said Rudy
carefully.

Even a fool could tell that the crystal might be something of immense
value, and Jackie seemed like he would claim it for himself, which Rudy
did not want to happen.

After all, the crystal had been thrown at the three of them, so he had a
right to the crystal as well.

Jackie immediately understood what Rudy’s thoughts were.

He snorted at the thought, not even glancing at Rudy and instead
focusing on the crystal.

He used his hand to rub the red crystal before zeroing his entire senses
into analyzing the crystal.



After a few detailed searches, he did not notice anything at all and was
still clueless as to what it was for.

This crystal must be something amazing and valuable, but he didn’t know
what it could be used for.

“Jackie, what are you thinking of doing?!” Grayson suddenly said.

Rudy followed closely, “The crystal should belong to the three of us.
Don’t even think about claiming it for yourself.”

Jackie coldly snorted, ignoring both Rudy and Grayson.

If the two of them thought that they could take him on, Jackie would
wipe them out with one hand.

He looked up at Grayson. “Come get it if you have the skills to.”

Jackie’s comment successfully struck a nerve for Grayson, and
Grayson’s face reddened as he stormed toward Jackie, who merely
chuckled.

“What’s wrong? Are you trying to fight me? Just with your skills?”

Jackie’s words were filled with the aura of a powerful individual, and it
made Grayson step back a few.

Jackie’s strength was two realms higher than Grayson’s; Grayson just
could not truly assess Jackie’s strength at the moment.

With just his aura, however, Grayson could feel that Jackie was much
stronger than he was. This, in turn, made Grayson realize that they were
not in Rosefinch Pavilion nor the Alchemist Alliance.



They were in the wilderness.

Fists ruled everything here, and he did not have a special status. To
Jackie, Grayson was merely a weakling. If he truly took arms against
Jackie, things would not end well for him.
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After all, in terms of his martial prowess in Rosefinch Pavilion, he was
just a runner disciple.

Thinking of this, Grayson suddenly looked like a deflated ball. His face
soured and no longer dared to argue.

Rudy, despite not facing Jackie’s domineering aura, could still feel its
might.

At that moment, he realized that he no longer had his status to fall back
on either. He could only rely on his skills to go against Jackie, but he
seemed to be no match for Jackie.

If a fight truly broke out among them, Rudy might ally himself with
Grayson, but Grayson might turn against him.

It was hard to know what anyone was thinking, so Rudy suddenly did not
dare to do anything.
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With just a look at the two, Jackie knew he had rendered them

frightened.



He then ignored them both and resumed his focus on the red crystal.

He planned on experimenting with it to see if he could use the crystal to
increase his strength.

Without any help from the outside, he was blindly training, so he did not
know when he could break into the spring solidifying realm.
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At that moment, a string of coughs was heard from beside him.

Jackie hurriedly turned his head to see that white-robed man having a
coughing fit as his body shook. The pupils under his eyelids started to
move, looking like he was about to wake up.

The three of them went straight next to him. They stood in a direction
each, surrounding him. After taking about five or six breaths, the man
slowly started to open his tired eyes.

After a few intense breaths, Jackie frowned and asked, “Do you want
some water?”

Even though Jackie worked hard to speak in a calm tone, his voice still
shocked the whiterobed man. The man stiffened as he looked up. “You
are…?”

It was obvious that this man had yet to regain his bearings. After a while,
he finally remembered what had happened before he passed out. Rudy
helped him up the floor.



His injuries were quite severe. The three of them had been arguing earlier

about what they would do next. Other than complaining that the
white-robed man was a burden, they had not done anything for him.

At that moment, the man’s wounds had yet to recover. Blood flowed out
of his wounds, staining his clothes red. Jackie helplessly sighed, taking
out some medicine from his storage ring.

“Let’s get you patched up. You’ll have to brace yourself for the pain,
though.”
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Before the man woke up, Rudy and Grayson looked at him as if he had

killed their parents. All of a sudden, the two of them seemed incredibly

obedient after he regained consciousness, not saying a word.

Jackie wanted to patch up the man’s wounds, and the two of them even

helped.

They looked strangely together. It caused Jackie to be rendered
speechless, but he said nothing of it.

After a long time, the three of them finally handled the man’s injuries.
The whiterobed man took out a few internal pills from his own storage
space to suppress his wounds.

After a long time, he could finally converse with the three of them.

Rudy hurriedly asked, “Who are you? Where are we right now? How

did you provoke that one-eyed frost wolf?”

Rudy’s words rendered Jackie speechless.



Under this situation, they should have tried their best to reveal as little as
possible. Rudy must have had something clogging his brain for him to

ask where this place was right off the bat.

Chapter 2485
Rudy had just inadvertently spilled to the white-robed that they were lost.
They did not even know where they were!

The white-robed man looked at them in surprise.

He let out a few coughs before introducing himself, “My name is Hansel
Brown, and I’m a disciple of Seven Absolutes Pavilion.”

Right after Hansel Brown introduced himself, Rudy straightened his body
abruptly. “Seven Absolutes Pavilion, you say? Are you saying we’re in

the Seven Absolutes Pavilion’s territory right now? Where is this place?
Why have I never heard of such a large forest in Seven Absolutes
Pavilion?”

Hansel looked over at Rudy even more meaningfully.

Jackie, on the other hand, was speechless, truly wondering if Rudy had
suffered from an irreparable damage to the brain. Otherwise, Rudy would
not have exposed so much about himself.

Hansel seemed to be quite smart. Even though he had a curious look in
his eyes, it did not show in his expression. He was even holding himself
back a little, which raised Jackie’s red flags against Hansel.

Hansel seemed to be someone who would not be easy to deal with.
Jackie wondered what level his strength was at.

Hansel answered, “This is Grand Yorn Mountain.”



Those words answered everyone’s question. Even though Jackie had
been in West Cercie State before, he had still taken the time to
understand some things about Middle Province.

He did not have a deep impression of some of the places, but Grand Yorn
Mountaindefinitely rang a bell. Grand Yorn Mountain was very famous
in Middle Province because it was the largest mountain range in all of
Middle Province.

It was called a mountain, but it actually took up an incredibly large area.
Grand Yorn Mountain included the large forests around it, as well as the
unending mountain range. It took up a fifth of Middle Province’s land
area.

It stood on the western side of Middle Province. A little east of it was a

fifth-grade clan called Seven Absolutes Pavilion. With Hansel’s

explanation, Jackie and the others immediately understood.

They were actually not too far away from Rosefinch Pavilion.

The Rosefinch Pavilion was closer toward the south.

There was another clan between it and Seven Absolutes Pavilion. It
would not take that much time to get back to the Rosefinch Pavilion.

After being sure of their location, the three of them let out a sigh of relief

Grayson then said, albeit somewhat excitedly, “I’ve seen Grand Yorn
Mountain in books so many times. Grand Yorn Mountain is a famous

gathering spot for fiends! Rumor has it there are many top tier fiends in
Grand Yorn Mountain, and some of them have even attained a human

form!”



Hearing that, Rudy started to get excited as well. His eyes glinted as he
said, “I’ve also heard about it a lot. There are numerous fiends that have
already attained a human form living within Grand Yorn Mountain!”

Grayson nodded earnestly. “Me too. I thought that I’d never come to this
famous mountain in my lifetime. I can’t believe this accident allowed me
to see what it looks like…”

Jackie, meanwhile, said nothing.

All he could do was stand by speechlessly at their unreserved words.
However, it was quite reasonable for the two of them to be so excited.
After all, Grand Yorn Mountain was an extraordinary place.
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